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St Thomas’ P&F 
General Meeting – Term 4
12 November 2014



Time started: 9:20am 

Time finished: 9.15 am
Attendees: Helen Lamont, Tony Harris, Sam Skyring, Jenny McKeown, Anastasia Martinez, Jane Purcell, Kylie Boccanfuso, Jacquie Shanahan, Kate Colgan, Lee Nelson, Louise Jonejan, Sophie Bacic, Michelle Godfrey, Felicity Jay, Narelle Cooper, Marita Perry, Suzi Willis, Meera Kumaran - Ingram 
Apologies: Alex Hill, Natalie Bacic, Jenny Davis, Skye Hunt, Dave Nelson, Jacinta Oner, Tricia McRae
Meeting opened with prayer 
Date of next General Meeting: 2015
Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes of the previous general meeting had been read and were moved Helen Lamont and Tony Harris.
Special Presentations

None

correspondance

None.
general matters

None


reports

principal – Jenny McKeown
Principal’s Report AGM
In 2014 the St Thomas community has achieved a significant amount of progress towards achieving all four of our School Improvement Goals.

In the area of Catholic Life and Mission we have published our School Mission Statement and it is used to frame the purpose of each of our SRC class meetings and then our School SRC meetings. Four more of the staff have attend the Josephite colloquium at Mackillop place. Four more will attend next year. The student Social Justice team has raised money for Catholic Mission, Caritas, Children’s Cancer , Cana Communities, East Timor, Wadeye,l Giant Steps and Heart research and now finally supporting children in Mexico stay at school.

Pastoral Care at St Thomas included training a new staff member as a Resilience Donut presenter and providing the program to four identified classes simultaneously with Rock and Water for Year 3 boys and Year 4 boys remaining at St Thomas in 2015.

Learning and Teaching –staff have been thoroughly support in the implementation of the new English and Mathematics Syllabi. We have worked with Michael Murray and presenter for PETAA. Train two new EMU specialists and an EMU Leader. Ran four intervention groups and provided for first wave support for four classes (Yr 2 and Yr 3).

We provided extra staffing for Years 3 & 5 for literacy facilitating small group point of need intervention.

NAPLAN

Yr 3

All areas well above State average, with Grammar and Punctuation and Spelling very strong.

Yr 5 

All areas well above State average, Reading and Writing very strong.
2014 SPORTS REPORT
SWIMMING

Cluster Swimming Results:

28 students competed.

Diocesan Swimming

7 students -
Polding Swimming
2 students
NSWPSSA Swimming

1 student 
CROSS COUNTRY

Hume House won the overall point score and Darby House won the cheering cup.
Cluster Cross Country

57 St Thomas students 

Diocesan Cross Country

21 St Thomas students 
Polding Cross Country

2 Daniel was presented with a Gold Medal for coming first out of the 9 Years Boys Broken Bay Team.
PSSA Cross Country

Daniel Hopper finished 27th in the 9 Years Boy 2km race.  
ATHLETICS

School Athletics Carnival

Champion House: 

Darby

House Cheering Trophy

Stevens

Cluster Athletics Carnival –

41 students
Diocesan Athletics Carnival – 

20 students
Polding Athletics

1 Student 
NSWPSSA Athletics

Derrick was also presented with a certificate from the Diocese of Broken Bay for breaking the 100m record at the Diocesan Carnival. 

Broken Bay Summer Trials: 
Polding Basketball

Sabrina Farmilo – member of Broken Bay Basketball Team

Broken Bay Winter Trials
PSSA Rugby

Jack Bowen (Yr 5) represented St Thomas and Polding at the PSSA (State) Rugby Competition in Kiama.  

Jack Bowen was selected in the Broken Bay Touch Team who competed at the Polding Carnival in Mudgee
Polding Touch

Jack Bowen represented St Thomas and Broken Bay at the Polding Touch Tournament in Mudgee

GALA DAYS
Netball Gala Day – 95 students

Soccer Gala Day – 45 students

Rugby Gala Day – 34 Boys

League Tag Gala Day – 117 students

The Junior Girls (Monkeys) are invited to attend the League Tag Finals Day on 21 November.

Basketball Gala Day – 32 students

Other activities:

K-2 Backyard League

During Term 4, K-2 will be participating in a program called ‘Backyard League’.  It will be run by the NRL Game Development staff and is based on co-operative play and skill development.  There will be 3 x 40 minute sessions run in their usual sport lesson on 11th November, 25th November and 9th December.  Each child will receive a certificate and booklet as part of the program.

NSTA Tennis Term 1

12 St Thomas students entered the Northern Suburbs Tennis Association.  

Cricket – Milo Cup (Year 5)

All of Year 5 competed in the North Shore Milo Cup at Artarmon Reserve.  St Thomas entered 1 boys team and 2 girls teams.
Funding 2014
	Item
	Cost

	Undercroft:

Bag racks 
	7,701

	Classrooms:

· data projector

· building a break-out space for senior classes in the demountables, carpet, furniture and bag racks
	3209

53540

	Literacy and numeracy resources: 

Literacy (Spelladrome)

Numeracy (Mathletics)

Literacy Resources
	5085

7458

16428

	Technology purchases: 

Apple TVs


	1529

	Basketball Court
Structure (balance from money banked for 2013)

Plumbing for structure
	47,000

3,000



	Peace Garden:

Furniture
	3861

	Total
	148, 811


Funding 2015

	Technology : 

Electronic sign  19470
Cabling   2777
Ground repair   7574
Savings towards all weather on front playground (around 200,000)
	29821
80000

	
	


There are some families facing difficult financial times, JM proposes to help with costs like excursions out of the spare pastoral care money (funded via uniform shop). All agreed.
PRESIDENT – TONY HARRIS
Congratulations to all on a successful Art and Craft show for 2014. We will be seeking general feedback so we can review and continue to improve next year. Especially well done and thank you to Susi and Nat.
TH also wants to acknowledge and thank the members of the P&F executive who are now moving on;

Anastasia, Tricia, lee, Kylie, Jane, Susi, Nat, Kate, Alex.

Maintenance will now move across to form a part of the A&C committee rather than the executive.
treasurer – Samantha Skyring
See attached report (Avail in folder or via SS or HL)
There was $112,000 profit after GST and all other deductions from the A&C show. This will go directly to the school together with $15,000 extra available funds.

subcommittee reports

Art and Craft – Susi Willis
It has been a great 2 years; Skye Hunt is now taking over the role. She is happy to do this solo and draw on committee for help. The Art and Craft show positions will be advertised and filled at the start of 2015.
Pastoral Care – Jenny Davis, Anastasia Martinez 
Leaving after two years, Fleur and Sophie will manage, Jen is going to social. Thanks and good-bye.

Uniform – Jane Purcell, Kylie Boccanfuso

New skorts in with a lot of positive feedback. Shop needs more donations especially in the smaller sizes for new kindy families. The new location and opening one a month has been working well. Jenny agreed for uniform shop to use the school sign when shop open.

DPC – Kate Colgan

Mission statement complete in draft form, and attached. The focus this year has been on parent friendly schools. 
St Thomas’ Primary School

 Mission Statement 2014

The Parents and Friends of St Thomas’ Primary School offer the following collation of ideas as their Mission Statement. We encourage all parents who join the P&F to contribute their skills and think creatively about how they can make our school a better place.

Accepting


Co-operating


Creating

St Thomas’ Parents & Friends value being inclusive, co-operative and respectful of others.

We create occasions that bring our families, children and teachers together. We value a community where all feel welcome.

We want to help celebrate the diversity of talents and interests within all age groups in our school community.

We encourage our children to feel part of an environment that engages with educational opportunities and supports the growth of children and their families

We promote a relationship with school staff and the wider Parish community which models Catholic values that are lived out everyday within our school

JS and HL attended evening on Healthy Schools Forum, presented ideas including; 

Healthy School Environment Forum, 14 October 2014

Focused on:

· Promoting healthy environments within schools by ensuring school activities and events were focused on 

· Providing healthy food and keeping kids active, 

· Ensuring schools were sustainable environments and 

· Suggested healthy fundraising ideas that promote health and wellbeing and reinforce healthy messaging

· recognising the influence that the school’s culture, policies and the physical and social environment can play in promoting student health.  

Some of the key take-outs were:

· NSW government legislation outlined the health policy.  Part of this policy included a total ban on energy dense soft drink at any school related function.  

· Legislation further outlined only 2 events per term where energy dense “occasional” foods were offered

· Promoting healthy fundraisers such as Fun Runs, Pet Shows, Jump Rope for heart

Best practices already incorporated at St Thomas:

· Daily munch and crunch program

· Water being allowed on desks

· No lollies being given as in-school rewards

· No cakes to celebrate birthdays within school time

· Celebrations such as Mothers Day, Fathers Day, Grandparent Days where cakes and other treats are offered did not appear to exceed 2 occasions per term

· Our “canteen” (High St Deli) only provides healthy food options (check juice)

The few suggestions to further improve our healthy school culture are:

· Discourage lollies being given post sporting games as it sends a mixed message to students and continues with the lollies equating to rewards

·  Remove soft drink from all school associated events, including Art & Craft Show

· Discourage handing out candy canes at Xmas

· Arrange for an external review to independently assess our environment?

Some other general suggestions noted:

· Kids celebrate their birthday at school by wearing casual clothes.

· Potential for sustainability speakers available for P&F meetings or for kids  

Fundraising idea of hosting a pet show (could be part of A&C Show entertainment)
Social – Tricia McRae, Lee Nelson 
Teachers thank you will be a drinks and nibbles afternoon, that is all that is remaining to be organized. Thank you and good-bye.

Uniform Shop – Kylie Boccanfuso, Jane Purcell 
Extra Curricular – David Nelson 
Matters Arising From previous meetings
None
Matters Arising for future consideration
JS will manage survey monkey survey fro A&C show feedback
JM advised that due to changes in privacy requirements, all members of the P&F or any parent in the school must delete all class lists, and contact information from this year. We must start fresh in the following year with permission to have and use this contact information.

Next meeting will be term 1 2015 and we will keep the format of both AGM and Executive meetings on the same nights.

Nominations and acceptance of 2015 P&F Executive Committee
All positions were held as vacant.

The following positions were nominated and accepted:
2015 Elected P&F Executive

President – Tony Harris

Treasurer – Samantha Skyring

Art & Craft show Convener – Skye Hunt

Vice Presidents/ DCP –Jacquie Shanahan & Robbie McKegg

Secretary – Helen Lamont

Social Committee – Jen Davis & Narelle Cooper

Pastoral Care – Sophie Bacic & Fleur Sullivan

Uniform Shop – Kirstie Smith & Felicity Jay 

Extra Curricular Conveyner – David Nelson

Meeting closed 8.47pm
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